Carrigaline Municipal District
Cork County Council
Floor 5
County Hall
Cork

6th May 2022

TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District

A Chara,

Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: -

Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 16th of May at 14:00 in the Council Chamber for the transaction of the following business:

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 19th of April 2022

- 2. Matters Arising
- 3. Correspondence
- 4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations
 - (i) Disposal of Land at Monkstown
- 5. Municipal District Officers Report
- 6. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of Motion in the name of:

Cllr. Audrey Buckley

- 1. "Can we approach the owner of the property in The Glen Crosshaven, previously 'Hassett's Cafe' to ask that the area is cleaned up for Cork Week. The building and outside the area is unsightly and needs attention. Can we register it as a derelict building?"
- 2. "Unfortunately The Point area, gabion baskets and slipway improvements didn't receive national funding to update these areas. I was told that our local MD area could potentially fund this project. Is it possible that we can look at this please? The point slipway is in need of attention as well as the missing gabion baskets. This area is used by many boaters, and the gabion baskets protect the local properties from flooding and damage."

3. Any updates on bye laws please for traders. How will it work in conjunction with the Carrigaline MD office. I have been asked will traders need to register to obtain a spot in the new area at Fountainstown carpark.

Cllr. Ben Dalton O'Sullivan

- 1. "That the engineer would update me on the 2022 plans for Warner's Cross."
- 2. "That speed calming measures would be installed on the Kinsale approach to Five Mile Bridge. The area adjacent to the new footpath is 60km and quite often this is not being observed. Additional signage / roadmarkings would be beneficial."
- "That an update be provided on the possibility of a gravel path at Liscleary cemetery"

Cllr. Seamus McGrath

- That the Council would put interim safety measures in place for pedestrians, such as speed ramps, on the stretch between the Forest Hill roundabout and Rosehill while the permanent footpath is awaited.
- 2. To request that the MD initiate the process to put Columbarium walls in suitable cemeteries within the MD area, such as the largest cemetery St. John's Ballinrea.
- 3. That the MD would consider identifying suitable locations for public garden allotments.

Cllr. Michael Paul Murtagh

- 1. Can the MD provide directional signage to guide day trippers and tourists around the Camden Fort Graball looped walk, through Kelly's cross on the Camden Rd to the Point Rd and back to Camden Fort Meaghar
- 2. Provide a recycling collection point, similar to "Gobby the fish" in Roberts cove, for plastic bottles, in Ballinhassig GAA grounds as well as Myrtleville and Fountainstown beaches.
- 3. Look into the Eu's "Atlantic Area Program" funding stream which is coming online shortly and provide updates on it with a view to seeking project funding for the repair/regeneration of the riparian zone along the Minane river valley with the creation of an amenity walk connecting Fountainstown and Minane Bridge or for funding for the refurbishment of the Poul Gorm swimming amenity including a safe and aesthetically suitable pathway from the Coast road down to Poul Gorm.
- 7. Votes of Congratulations
- 8. Any Other Business